# 最新5年高考真题分类优化精练

(新教材版)

# 编写说明

《最新5年高考真题分类优化精练》具有如下特点:

#### 1. 真题分类科学、合理,准确性高

依据教材目录顺序,切准考点,精准复习。选题紧扣教材章节内容,主要突出主干知识 点和重难点,使考生复习时有的放矢,极大提高复习备考效率。

#### 2. 试题选取典型、突出,针对性强

通过高考真题在各重要知识点上的表现形式和频率,选取与最新考试大纲和考试说明要求高度一致的典型真题,从而提高复习备考的针对性和有效性。

## 3. 内容选编丰富、翔实,导向性准

本卷选题以全国卷为主,部分选编浙江、山东、辽宁、湖南等地方省市的自主命题,以便 学生拓展视野,熟悉各种不同风格的题型,导向精准。

## 4. 答案解析科学、详尽,实用性强

为满足广大高三师生复习备考的需要,本卷均配有详细精准的答案和解析,能使考生全面理解高考的命题角度和解题思路,极大提升考生的解题能力和应试技巧。

《最新5年高考真题分类优化精练》是对最新课程标准的最好诠释,也是对命题规律和趋势最好的解读,更是学生一轮复习备考阶段的必备参考资料。

《最新5年高考真题分类优化精练》编委会 2023年1月

# 英语目录

# CONTENTS

- 英语卷(一) 阅读——广告应用类
- 英语卷(二) 阅读——生活故事类
- 英语卷(三) 阅读——人物传记类
- 英语卷(四) 阅读——文化教育类
- 英语卷(五) 阅读——史地人文类
- 英语卷(六) 阅读——生态环保类
- 英语卷(七) 阅读——新闻报道类
- 英语卷(八) 阅读——科普知识类
- 英语恭(九) 阅读之十选五
- 英语卷(十) 完形填空——记叙文
- 英语卷(十一) 完形填空——说明文
- 英语卷(十二) 完形填空——议论文、夹叙夹议文
- 英语卷(十三) 语法填空
- 英语卷(十四) 写作(一)
- 英语卷(十五) 写作(二)
- 英语卷(十六) 综合能力测试(一)
- 英语卷(十七) 综合能力测试(二)
- 英语卷(十八) 综合能力测试(三)
- 英语卷(十九) 听 力(一)
- 英语卷(二十) 听 力(二)

# 英语卷(一)参考答案

A

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了《文学概论》汶门课程的评分方法。

- 21. C 推理判断题。根据文章标题 Grading Policies for Introduction to Literature 可知答案。
- 22. B 细节理解题。根据小标题 Essays(60%)、Group Assignments(30%)和 Daily Work/In-Class Writings and Tests/Group Work/Homework(10%)可知,学生的最终成绩由三部分组成。
- 23. A 细节理解题。根据 **Late Work** 部分"If it is not turned in by the 4th day after the due date, it will earn a zero."可推断,如果在截止日期后一周才交作文,你将会得零分。

В

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了罗马不同的旅社及其各自的特色。

21.C 细节理解题。根据第一段"Rome can be pricey for travelers, which is why many choose to stay in a hostel(旅社).

The hostels in Rome offer a bed in a dorm room for around \$25 a night..."可知,游客选择旅社主要是因为价格因素。

- 22. B 细节理解题。根据<u>Hostel Alessandro Palace</u> 中的内容、尤其是"If you love social hostels, this is the best hostel for you in Rome."及"There's also an area on the rooftop for hanging out with other travelers during the summer."可知, Hostel Alessandro Palace 最适合喜欢社交生活的人。
- 23. C 细节理解题。根据**Hotel and Hostel Des Artistes** 中"However, you need to pay 2 euros a day for Wi-Fi."可知,这个 旅社的缺点是无线网是需要付费的。

C

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了英国风景摄影比赛 Take a view 及两位摄影师参赛作品的内容。

21. B 细节理解题。根据第一段"*Take a view* is a desirable annual competition for photographers from all corners of the UK and beyond."可知,最有可能参加这个摄影比赛的人应该是摄影师。

- 22. A 推理判断题。根据 Mike Shepherd 图表中"It was an extremely cold winter's evening and freezing fog hung in the air."及 Timothy Smith 图表中"I was back in my home town of Macclesfield to take some winter images."可推断, Shepherd 和 Smith 二人作品的共同点是它们都是关于冬天的图片。
- 23. C 文章出处题。根据全文可知,文章主要介绍了一个一年一度的摄影比赛以及两位摄影师的参赛作品。由此可推断,本文最有可能出自艺术杂志。

D

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要介绍了今年夏天约克郡的四个活动的情况。

- 21. C 细节理解题。根据 Jodie's Fitness Summer Classes 部分中"Advance bookings are required..."可知,如果你想参加 Jodie 的健身课程,你应该预约。
- 22. C 细节理解题。根据 **Felt Picture Making** 部分中"Tickets: £40 including materials"可知, Felt Picture Making 的票需要 40 英镑。
- 23. D 细节理解题。根据文章内容可知, Harrogate Music Festival 从 6 月 1 日到 7 月 31 日; Jodie's Fitness Summer Classes 从 5 月 23 日到 7 月 11 日; Felt Picture Making 从 6 月 12 日到 7 月 12 日; Figure It Out!—Playing with Math 从 5 月 7 日到 6 月 10 日。故 Figure It Out!—Playing with Math 最早开始。

# 最新 5 年高考真题分类优化精练・英语卷(一)

## 阅读——广告应用类

满分分值:30分

#### A

(2022・新高考全国 | 卷)

#### Grading Policies for Introduction to Literature

#### **Grading Scale**

90-100, A: 80-89, B: 70-79, C: 60-69, D: Below 60, E.

#### Essays (60%)

Your four major essays will combine to form the main part of the grade for this course:

Essay 1 = 10%; Essay 2 = 15%; Essay 3 = 15%; Essay 4 = 20%.

#### Group Assignments (30%)

Students will work in groups to complete four assignments(作业) during the course. All the assignments will be submitted by the assigned date through Blackboard, our online learning and course management system.

#### Daily Work/In-Class Writings and Tests/Group Work/Homework (10%)

Class activities will vary from day to day, but students must be ready to complete short in-class writings or tests drawn directly from assigned readings or notes from the previous class' lecture/discussion, so it is important to take careful notes during class. Additionally, from time to time I will assign group work to be completed in class or short assignments to be completed at home, both of which will be graded.

#### Late Work

An essay not submitted in class on the due date will lose a letter grade for each class period it is late. If it is not turned in by the 4th day after the due date, it will earn a zero. Daily assignments not completed during class will get a zero. Short writings missed as a result of an excused absence will be accepted.

21. Where is this text probably taken from?

A. A textbook.

B. An exam paper.

C. A course plan.

D. An academic article.

22. How many parts is a student's final grade made up of?

A. Two.

B. Three.

C. Four.

D. Five.

23. What will happen if you submit an essay one week after the due date?

A. You will receive a zero.

B. You will lose a letter grade.

C. You will be given a test.

D. You will have to rewrite it.

| 题号 | 21 | 22 | 23 |
|----|----|----|----|
| 答案 |    |    |    |

#### (2021•新高考全国 [ 卷)

Rome can be pricey for travelers, which is why many choose to stay in a hostel(旅社). The hostels in Rome offer a bed in a dorm room for around \$25 a night, and for that, you'll often get to stay in a central location(位置) with security and comfort.

#### **Yellow Hostel**

If I had to make just one recommendation for where to stay in Rome, it would be Yellow Hostel. It's one of the best-rated hostels in the city, and for good reason. It's affordable, and it's got a fun atmosphere without being too noisy. As an added bonus, it's close to the main train station.

#### Hostel Alessandro Palace

If you love social hostels, this is the best hostel for you in Rome. Hostel Alessandro Palace is fun. Staff members hold plenty of bar events for guests like free shots, bar crawls and karaoke. There's also an area on the rooftop for hanging out with other travelers during the summer.

#### **Youth Station Hostel**

If you're looking for cleanliness and a modern hostel, look no further than Youth Station. It offers beautiful furnishings and beds. There are plenty of other benefits, too; it doesn't charge city tax; it has both air conditioning and a heater for the rooms; it also has free Wi-Fi in every room.

#### Hotel and Hostel Des Artistes

Hotel and Hostel Des Artistes is located just a 10-minute walk from the central city station and it's close to all of the city's main attractions. The staff is friendly and helpful, providing you with a map of the city when you arrive, and offering advice if you require some. However, you need to pay 2 euros a day for Wi-Fi.

- 21. What is probably the major concern of travelers who choose to stay in a hostel?
  - A. Comfort.
- B. Security.
- C. Price.

- D. Location.
- 22. Which hotel best suits people who enjoy an active social life?
  - A. Yellow Hostel.
  - B. Hostel Alessandro Palace.
  - C. Youth Station Hostel.
  - D. Hotel and Hostel Des Artistes.
- 23. What is the disadvantage of Hotel and Hostel Des Artistes?
  - A. It gets noisy at night.
  - B. Its staff is too talkative.
  - C. It charges for Wi-Fi.
  - D. It's inconveniently located.

| 题号 | 21 | 22 | 23 |
|----|----|----|----|
| 答案 |    |    |    |

#### (2021・全国甲卷)

Take a view, the Landscape (风景) Photographer of the Year Award, was the idea of Charlie Waite, one of today's most respected landscape photographers. Each year, the high standard of entries has shown that the Awards are the perfect platform to showcase the very best photography of the British landscape. Take a view is a desirable annual competition for photographers from all corners of the UK and beyond.

| Mike Shepherd (2011)  Skiddaw in Winter  Cumbria, England    | It was an extremely cold winter's evening and freezing fog hung in the air. I climbed to the top of a small rise and realised that the mist was little more than a few feet deep, and though it was only a short climb. I found myself completely above it and looking at a wonderfully clear view of Skiddaw with the sun setting in the west. I used classical techniques, translated from my college days spent in the dark room into Photoshop, to achieve the black-and-white image(图像). |
|--|---|
| Timothy Smith (2014)  Maccles field Forest Cheshire, England | I was back in my home town of Macclesfield to take some winter images. Walking up a path through the forest towards Shutlingstoe, a local high point, I came across a small clearing and immediately noticed the dead yellow grasses set against the fresh snow. The small pine added to the interest and I placed it centrally to take the view from the foreground right through into the forest.   |

- 21. Who would most probably enter for Take a view?
  - A. Writers.
- B. Photographers.
- C. Painters.
- D. Tourists.
- 22. What do the works by Shepherd and Smith have in common?
  - A. They are winter images.
  - B. They are in black and white.
  - C. They show mountainous scenes.
  - D. They focus on snow-covered forests.
- 23. Where can the text be found?
  - A. In a history book.

B. In a novel.

C. In an art magazine.

D. In a biography.

#### 选择题答题栏

| 题号 | 21 | 22 | 23 |
|----|----|----|----|
| 答案 |    |    |    |

D

(2021・新高考全国 Ⅱ 卷)

#### Things to Do in Yorkshire This Summer

#### Harrogate Music Festival

Since its birth, Harrogate Music Festival has gone from strength to strength. This year, we are celebrating our 50th anniversary. We begin on 1st June with Manchester Camerata and Nicola

Benedetti, presenting an amazing programme of Mozart pieces.

Dates: 1 June~31 July

Tickets: £12~£96

#### Jodie's Fitness Summer Classes

As the summer months roll in, our Georgian country estate makes the perfect setting for an outdoor fitness session. Come and work out with our qualified personal trainer, Jodie McGregor, on the grounds of the Middleton Lodge estate.

We will be holding a free taster session on 23rd May, at 10 am, to demonstrate the variety of effective and active exercises. There are eight spaces available for the taster session. Advance bookings are required(info@middletonlodge.co. uk. paris).

Dates: 23 May~11 July

Tickets: £7.50 per session

#### **Felt Picture Making**

Working from an inspirational picture, this workshop at Helmsley Arts Centre will teach you the techniques you will need to recreate your picture in wool.

We will also discuss the origins of felt, what enables wool fibres to become felt and how the processes we use work.

Dates: 12 June~12 July

Tickets: £40 including materials

#### Figure It Out!—Playing with Math

A new exhibition in Halifax uses everyday activities to explain the hidden math principles we all use on a regular basis. Pack a bag, cut a cake, guess which juice container holds the most liquid, and much more. Discover how architects, product designers and scientists use similar skills in their work.

Dates: 7 May~10 June

Tickets: Free

21. What should you do if you want to attend the taster session of Jodie's fitness classes?

A. Join a fitness club.

B. Pay a registration fee.

C. Make a booking.

D. Hire a personal trainer.

22. How much is the ticket for Felt Picture Making?

A. £7. 50.

B. £12.

C. £40.

D. £96.

23. Which of the following starts earliest?

A. Harrogate Music Festival.

B. Jodie's Fitness Summer Classes.

C. Felt Picture Making.

D. Figure It Out!—Playing with Math.

| 题号 | 21 | 22 | 23 |
|----|----|----|----|
| 答案 |    |    |    |

# 最新 5 年高考真题分类优化精练·英语卷(十)

## 完形填空——记叙文

满分分值.45分

#### Cloze 1

(2021・新高考全国 [ 卷)

My life as a tax-paying employed person began in middle school, when, for three whole days, I worked in a baking factory.

My best friend Betsy's father was a manager at Hough Bakeries, which, at Easter time, \_\_41\_ little bunny(兔子) cakes for all its \_\_42\_ throughout Cleveland. It happened that the plant downtown needed eight kids for \_\_43\_ help during our spring break, for which I had no \_\_44\_ beyond listening to my favorite records. I'd \_\_45\_ minimum wage. I'd see how a factory \_\_46\_. My parents thought all of this was a grand idea and called Betsy's dad with their \_\_47\_.

Our \_\_48 \_\_ in the factory were simple: Place cakes on a moving belt. Attach icing(糖霜) ears. Apply icing eyes and nose. \_\_49 \_\_ bunny from the belt. This was \_\_50 \_\_ than it sounds. \_\_51 \_\_ a bit and the cakes pile up. As I told my parents at dinner that first night, it was all a little more high-pressure than I'd \_\_52 \_\_.

Dad <u>53</u>. The son of a grocer, he'd spent the summers of his childhood <u>54</u> food in Benardsville, New Jersey. This was the sort of work that made you <u>55</u> the dollars you earned and respect those who did the work, he told me.

| 41. A. sold     | B. ordered    | C. made       | D. reserved   |
|-----------------|---------------|---------------|---------------|
| 42. A. stores   | B. families   | C. schools    | D. citizens   |
| 43. A. generous | B. financial  | C. technical  | D. temporary  |
| 44. A. plans    | B. problems   | C. excuses    | D. hobbies    |
| 45. A. offer    | B. earn       | C. set        | D. suggest    |
| 46. A. worked   | B. closed     | C. developed  | D. survived   |
| 47. A. ambition | B. permission | C. experience | D. invitation |

| 48. A. joys      | B. ideas     | C. roles     | D. choices    |
|------------------|--------------|--------------|---------------|
| 49. A. Save      | B. Keep      | C. Stop      | D. Remove     |
| 50. A. harder    | B. better    | C. longer    | D. cheaper    |
| 51. A. Calm down | B. Slow down | C. Stay on   | D. Move on    |
| 52. A. indicated | B. witnessed | C. expected  | D. remembered |
| 53. A. cried     | B. smiled    | C. hesitated | D. refused    |
| 54. A. tasting   | B. finding   | C. sharing   | D. delivering |
| 55. A. withdraw  | B. donate    | C. receive   | D. appreciate |

#### 选择题答题栏

| 题号 | 41 | 42 | 43 | 44 | 45 | 46 | 47 | 48 | 49 | 50 |
|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|
| 答案 |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |
| 题号 | 51 | 52 | 53 | 54 | 55 |    |    |    |    |    |
| 答案 |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |

#### Cloze 2

#### (2021・新高考全国 | 1 卷)

Over the past 38 years, Mr. Wang has pretended to be someone else many times, and has even learned to \_\_41\_\_ different dialects(方言), leading to him being described as an "Oscar-winning actor".

The 60-year-old is not an actor, but a <u>42</u>. However, he is more devoted to his "<u>43</u>" than any real actor.

In the 1990s, a group of thieves often sold stolen goods with the help of some beggars. To look into the \_\_44\_\_, Wang disguised(伪装) himself and \_\_45\_\_ the beggars. Dirty shorts and old shoes gave him the \_\_46\_\_ of a real beggar and his convincing dialect soon won him the \_\_47\_\_ of the beggars.

"I often 48 them to drink alcohol. Once they were 49, they began to talk a lot," Wang said. "I'd then 50 myself to use the toilet, 51 what the beggars said, and send the 52 to my teammates."

Wang, who is often in <u>53</u> situations, is also a judo(柔道) master. "As long as I get close enough, no criminal can 54 from me," he said.

| Citations of Merit. |               |                |                |
|---------------------|---------------|----------------|----------------|
| 41. A. teach        | B. compare    | C. assess      | D. speak       |
| 42. A. lawyer       | B. doctor     | C. policeman   | D. businessman |
| 43. A. role         | B. study      | C. family      | D. audience    |
| 44. A. minor        | B. case       | C. future      | D. question    |
| 45. A. interviewed  | B. joined     | C. arrested    | D. assisted    |
| 46. A. challenge    | B. experience | C. appearance  | D. freedom     |
| 47. A. vote         | B. sympathy   | C. permission  | D. trust       |
| 48. A. invited      | B. forced     | C. helped      | D. expected    |
| 49. A. drunk        | B. deserted   | C. bored       | D. lost        |
| 50. A. guide        | B. persuade   | C. excuse      | D. allow       |
| 51. A. refer to     | B. note down  | C. ask about   | D. miss out    |
| 52. A. plan         | B. agreement  | C. direction   | D. information |
| 53. A. awkward      | B. dangerous  | C. unfortunate | D. strange     |
| 54. A. separate     | B. recover    | C. escape      | D. hear        |
| 55. A. courage      | B. honesty    | C. kindness    | D. optimism    |

Wang's 55 won him several honors, including a National May Day Labor Medal and 11

#### 选择题答题栏

| 题号 | 41 | 42 | 43 | 44 | 45 | 46 | 47 | 48 | 49 | 50 |
|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|
| 答案 |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |
| 题号 | 51 | 52 | 53 | 54 | 55 |    |    |    |    |    |
| 答案 | ·  | ·  | ·  |    |    |    |    | ·  |    |    |

#### Cloze 3

#### (2022・新高考全国 Ⅱ 卷)

Like many young people, Jessica wants to travel the globe. Unlike most of them, this 25-year-old is doing it \_\_41\_\_. She and her husband have spent the last two years traveling the world, stopping everywhere from Paris to Singapore. It might sound like one long, expensive \_\_42\_\_, but the couple has an unusual way to make their travel \_\_43\_\_.

They're part of a new form of the <u>44</u> economy: an online group of house sitters. Throughout their no-cost stays in 45 homes, they feed pets and water plants in the homeowner's 46.

It's not all sightseeing. The two travelers carefully <u>47</u> their trips, scheduling their days around the pets that are sometimes difficult to <u>48</u>. But house sitting also offers a level of <u>49</u> they can't find in a hotel. "It's like 50 at a friend's house," Jessica says.

The couple has a high <u>51</u> rate in getting accepted as house sitters and they always go beyond the homeowner's <u>52</u>. For Jessica, that means <u>53</u> plenty of pictures of happy pets, keeping the house <u>54</u> and leaving a nice small gift before heading to the next house. "You want to make the homeowner feel that they made the right <u>55</u>," she says.

| 41. A. indoors    | B. online    | C. single-handed | D. full-time     |
|-------------------|--------------|------------------|------------------|
| 42. A. game       | B. service   | C. vacation      | D. procedure     |
| 43. A. safe       | B. busy      | C. helpful       | D. affordable    |
| 44. A. local      | B. private   | C. sharing       | D. agricultural  |
| 45. A. strangers' | B. parents'  | C. co-workers'   | D. neighbors'    |
| 46. A. favor      | B. defense   | C. honor         | D. absence       |
| 47. A. plan       | B. explain   | C. compare       | D. complete      |
| 48. A. buy        | B. transport | C. choose        | D. please        |
| 49. A. support    | B. comfort   | C. control       | D. attention     |
| 50. A. cooking    | B. staying   | C. waiting       | D. studying      |
| 51. A. success    | B. survival  | C. growth        | D. unemployment  |
| 52. A. budget     | B. abilities | C. expectations  | D. understanding |
| 53. A. admiring   | B. donating  | C. sending       | D. borrowing     |
| 54. A. clean      | B. open      | C. simple        | D. empty         |
| 55. A. guess      | B. decision  | C. response      | D. impression    |

| 题号 | 41 | 42 | 43 | 44 | 45 | 46 | 47 | 48 | 49 | 50 |
|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|----|
| 答案 |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |
| 题号 | 51 | 52 | 53 | 54 | 55 |    |    |    |    |    |
| 答案 |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |    |

# 最新 5 年高考真题分类优化精练·英语卷(十五)

写作(二)

满分分值:75分

#### Writing 1

(2021・新高考全国 [ 卷)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

#### A MOTHER'S DAY SURPRISE

The twins were filled with excitement as they thought of the surprise they were planning for Mother's Day. How pleased and proud Mother would be when they brought her breakfast in bed. They planned to make French toast and chicken porridge. They had watched their mother in the kitchen. There was nothing to it. Jenna and Jeff knew exactly what to do.

The big day came at last. The alarm rang at 6 a.m. The pair went down the stairs quietly to the kitchen. They decided to boil the porridge first. They put some rice into a pot of water and left it to boil while they made the French toast. Jeff broke two eggs into a plate and added in some milk. Jenna found the bread and put two slices into the egg mixture. Next, Jeff turned on the second stove burner to heat up the frying pan. Everything was going smoothly until Jeff started frying the bread. The pan was too hot and the bread turned black within seconds. Jenna threw the burnt piece into the sink and put in the other slice of bread. This time, she turned down the fire so it cooked nicely.

Then Jeff noticed steam shooting out of the pot and the lid starting to shake. The next minute, the porridge boiled over and put out the fire. Jenna panicked. Thankfully, Jeff stayed calm and turned off the gas quickly. But the stove was a mess now. Jenna told Jeff to clean it up so they could continue to cook the rest of the porridge. But Jeff's hand touched the hot burner and he gave a cry of pain. Jenna made him put his hand in cold water. Then she caught the smell of burning. Oh dear! The piece of bread in the pan had turned black as well.

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在相应位置作答。

| As the twins looked around them in disappointment, their father appeared. |
|---|
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |
|   |

### Writing 2

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

The Meredith family lived in a small community. As the economy was in decline, some people in the town had lost their jobs. Many of their families were struggling to make ends meet. People were trying to help each other meet the challenges.

Mrs. Meredith was a most kind and thoughtful woman. She spent a great deal of time visiting the poor. She knew they had problems, and they needed all kinds of help. When she had time, she would bring food and medicine to them.

One morning she told her children about a family she had visited the day before. There was a man sick in bed, his wife, who took care of him and could not go out to work, and their little boy—his name was Bernard—had interested her very much.

"I wish you could see him," she said to her own children, John, Harry, and Clara. "He is such a help to his mother. He wants very much to earn some money, but I don't see what he can do."

After their mother left the room, the children sat thinking about Bernard. "I wish we could help him to earn money," said Clara. "His family is suffering so much."

"So do I," said Harry. "We really should do something to assist them."

For some moments, John said nothing, but, suddenly, he sprang to his feet and cried, "I have a great idea! I have a solution that we can all help accomplish(完成)."

The other children also jumped up all attention. When John had an idea, it was sure to be a good one. "I tell you what we can do," said John. "You know that big box of corn Uncle John sent us? Well, we can make popcorn(爆米花), and put it into paper bags, and Bernard can take it around to the houses and sell it."

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在相应位置作答。

| When Mrs. Mer   | redith heard of John's idea, she thought it was a good one, too. |
|-----------------|--|
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
| With everything | g ready, Bernard started out on his new business.                |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |
|                 |  |

## Writing 3

(2022・新高考全国 | 卷)

阅读下面材料,根据其内容和所给段落开头语续写两段,使之构成一篇完整的短文。

It was the day of the big cross-country run. Students from seven different primary schools in and around the small town were warming up and walking the route(路线) through thick evergreen forest.

I looked around and finally spotted David, who was standing by himself off to the side by a fence. He was small for ten years old. His usual big toothy smile was absent today. I walked over and asked him why he wasn't with the other children. He hesitated and then said he had decided not to run.

What was wrong? He had worked so hard for this event!

I quickly searched the crowd for the school's coach and asked him what had happened. "I was afraid that kids from other schools would laugh at him," he explained uncomfortably. "I gave him the choice to run or not, and let him decide."

I bit back my frustration(懊恼). I knew the coach meant well—he thought he was doing the right thing. After making sure that David could run if he wanted, I turned to find him coming towards me, his small body rocking from side to side as he swung his feet forward.

David had a brain disease which prevented him from walking or running like other children, but at school his classmates thought of him as a regular kid. He always participated to the best of his ability in whatever they were doing. That was why none of the children thought it unusual that David had decided to join the cross-country team. It just took him longer—that's all. David had not missed a single practice, and although he always finished his run long after the other children, he did always finish. As a special education teacher at the school, I was familiar with the challenges David faced and I was proud of his strong determination.

注意:1. 续写词数应为 150 左右;

2. 请按如下格式在相应位置作答。

| we sat down | n next to each other, but David wouldn't look at me         |
|-------------|---|
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
|             |   |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |
| watched as  | David moved up to the starting line with the other runners. |